
                                UNITED STATES MARINE CORPS 
                                           MARINE CORPS AIR STATION IWAKUNI JAPAN 
                                                                    PSC 561 BOX 1861 
                                                                   FPO AP 96310-0019 
 

                                        MCASO 5560.8B Ch 4 
                                        PMO 
                                        5 Aug 22 

 
MARINE CORPS AIR STATION ORDER 5560.8B Ch 4 
 
From:  Commanding Officer 
To:    Distribution 
 
Subj:  MOTOR VEHICLE TRAFFIC SUPERVISION 
 
1.  Purpose.  To direct pen changes to the basic order. 
 
2.  Action 
 
    a.  On Page 3-5, paragraph 10, second sentence, insert “, or 
their designee,” to read: 
 
“Unit Commanding Officers, or their designee, must grant 
authorization for a military member E-6 and below to issue a POA 
in the case of a permanent change of station (PCS).” 
 
    b.  On Page 3-6, paragraph 10.b., remove the second sentence 
to read: 
 
“b.  PDI and JCI must be valid the entire time the POA is in 
effect.” 
 
    c.  On page 7-1, paragraph 1.b., replace the paragraph to 
read: 
 
“b.  Entry of Pleas.  An alleged offender shall report to their 
assigned traffic court date and enter a plea of guilty or not 
guilty to the traffic court magistrate.”  
 
    d.  On page 7-1, paragraph 1.b.(1), replace the paragraph to 
read:  
 
“(1) An alleged offender who receives a warning 1408 and has the 
intent to disagree with the infraction in order to remove it 
from their record shall report to the Pass and Registration 
Office to enter a plea of not guilty to the traffic court 
clerk/noncommissioned officer (NCO) within 72 hours of receipt 
of a warning traffic citation.  If the alleged offender does not 
intend to challenge the warning infraction there is no 
requirements to plead guilty or not guilty to the traffic court 
clerk/NCO.” 
 
 
       



 
 

       MCASO 5560.8B Ch 4 
 
 
3.  Filing Instructions.  File this change transmittal 
immediately following the signature page of Change 3 to the 
basic order. 
 
 
 
      R. M. RUSNOK 
 
DISTRIBUION:  A/B/C 
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